Rogue Valley Transportation District

The Special Transportation Advisory Committee Meeting

Zoom Video Conference, June 16, 2021 @ 3:00 pm
 Attended:

George Adams

Sue Slack

Julie Ormand
Louise Shawkat 3:10
 Staff:
Tim Fountain, Accessible Transportation Manager
Stacy Chaplin, Recording Secretary
Cory Benton, Operations Manager
Absent:

Guests:
Brooke Anderson-Bonner
Lynette Kersey

Stan Littrell

1. Welcome


Meeting called to order at 3:02 pm. 

2. Roll Call

Roll Call conducted; 4 members were in attendance.
3. Review and Approve April 21, 2021 Minutes 
Sue Slack Motioned and Julie Ormand 2nd, All in favor, motion passed.
4. RVTD & Valley Lift COVID-19 Update & Stats
Tim - Continue to require masks wipe down vehicles. Starting to relax some of the requirements. Some increase in ridership. Still at 19 passengers per vehicle.
Sue - Will there be anything different when Jackson County goes to moderate level? 
Tim - Unknown at this time. Think changes may happen in Sept. but all based on guidance from CDC and Julie Brown. Valley Lift ridership has increased. Only about 800 rides less than pre pandemic. Were averaging 2250 rides per month last fiscal year. Average rides now are around 1600 per month. 
George - Will you require customers to show Vaccine ID cards before boarding.? 

Tim - Has not heard of anything but doesn’t think that is the direction RVTD is going to go. 
George – Good. worries about people not wanting to ride because of something like that. 
5. New Applicants Review and Q&A
Lynn Lowe (emailed application before meeting) unable to make it. Stacy will ask her any questions the group has and email her answers out to everyone. No questions from STAC.
Lynette Kersey – Heard about STAC through Valley Lift Phone recording. Is a current Valley Lift Rider. Feels she has some ideas. Examples, having an automated system to check on already scheduled ride information and using an ID number instead of DOB to confirm when calling in to schedule rides. Anything she can do to help. 
Brooke Anderson-Bonner - New to Central Point from Hawaii. Hasn’t ridden enough to find out what others think yet so not ready to make suggestions right now. Has spoken to Stacy on a few things but nothing to bring to STAC and Looking forward to meeting more people and understanding more before putting in suggestions. 

Stan Littrell – Has been involved with RVTD for a long time. On the RVTD board for 13 years from 2004-2017. Has missed being involved with RVTD and decided to be on STAC. Has been involved in other STAC committees even before being on the board. Loves being involved with RVTD. Is a Valley Lift Rider.  

Julie Ormand Motioned to recommend all 4 applications go to RVTD board for approval. Sue Slack, second the motion. All in favor, motion passed. 
6. Update on Software RFI
Tim - Sent request for information. RVTD is looking to replace software and add micro transit software. RFP is next step. Deep dive for exactly what we’re looking for. Looking for better tools for scheduling and checking trips. Been storing money from Medicaid side and will put money to use to help community and our riders. Hoping to start within next month if not sooner. It will be 4-6 month process. 
George - During the transition with audit, is this going to interrupt the process? 
Tim – No, point of new software is to improve coordination with all of our programs to increase efficiencies and better serve our clients. Software is very fragmented currently. Coordination is key to success. 

Louise - Is this is software going to be a patch-on or completely new? 
Tim – It’s a complete forklift update, meaning we will export all of our data from our current software and import it into a completely separate piece of software.  

George – With new Medicaid waver that’s being worked on, will it affect the money that RVTD and Valley Lift get?
Tim – I don’t expect it to. 
7. FEMA Vaccine Transportation Status
Tim – It’s all done. It didn’t work out as well as it worked. A lot of miscommunications. Pulled our tent after 2 weeks of no ridership. We created a way for folks to get to expo. Glad we were part of the conversation and were able to pull something together within a short period of time. 
George – was there advertisement. 

Tim – Yes, there was heavy advertisement. Feels that many aren’t interested in getting vaccinated which could have played into that.  

Louise – What would you do different next time?
Tim – We would ask more questions. FEMA gave incorrect info or didn’t seem to have the information. Had to strip down redo the shuttle schedule because they didn’t give correct info. Try to be part of the conversation earlier on to encourage them to do something different.  

George - Asked Julie if anyone had tried going there for Vaccines or Vaccine information?

Julie - They have made a lot of calls reaching out to try and reach long term care folks to set up appointments to get vaccinated. Found that about 1/3 of people didn’t want to get vaccinated.  
8. Next STAC Meeting Date – August 18, 2021 @ 3:00 pm 
9.  Agenda Items for next meeting
COVID Information / Updates

Welcome New Members

SAF-T Info Update
Top 5 Areas of improvement.

Ridership Graphs 

10. Other Business / Comments, Questions, Concerns
George – New Medicaid waver coming out. Sent a link to Cory/Tim if anyone is interested. Tim thought it was good information. In place by July of next year. Done every 5 years. Shared information about the Social Security Reform and things they want to remove. Julie mentioned that she doesn’t believe it will pass. Sidewalk near Table Rock Rd for RVTD will be put in within the next few years. 

Tim – Asked Members to list top 5 things to be improved/changed/addressed at the next meeting. Email them to Tim or bring them to the next meeting.
Lynette – If anyone needs some live input with service animals, she offered to help with that.
Tim – Some of money that we awarded for 5310, the match requirement was removed, which is good news for those agencies. 

George – Will new VL vehicles be propane like the buses? 
Tim - Last 5 Vans could be electric. 

George – Will VL vehicle Dividers come down? 
Tim- Will keep them up until mask requirement is lifted. No information on when that will happen.

Louise - Have you heard anything about bikes being put inside the bus instead of on the bus. 
Tim - Hasn’t heard. 
11. Adjournment

Mr. Adams adjourned the meeting at 4:16 pm
	Stacy Chaplin,

Recording Secretary

	


